
Shaft 1 construction 

Shaft 1 development has made good progress. The pre-sinking activities have been completed and the 
shaft depth was 54 metres below surface on February 15, 2016. The changeover from pre-sinking 
activities to main sinking activities is expected to be completed by April 2016, which will enable the start 
of the main sinking. Aveng Mining, the shaft-sinking contractors, expects sinking to advance at an 
average daily rate of approximately 2.5 metres. Shaft 1 is expected to reach the Flatreef Deposit at a 
depth of 777 metres below surface by late 2017. Sinking will continue to a planned final depth of 975 
metres below surface. Development work will include three stations at depths of 450 metres, 750 
metres and 850 metres below surface. 

Work has been completed on the internal electricity substation, which will have a capacity of five million 
volt-amperes (MVA). Construction is underway on the power transmission lines from Eskom, the South 
African public electricity utility, which will supply the electrical power to be used for the sinking of     
Shaft 1. Back-up generators have been installed to ensure continuous sinking operations even if the 
power supply from Eskom is interrupted 

Figure 2: Lowering of the five-deck stage and bank steelwork into Shaft 1. 

 

  


